











dearly, but we also know she is in a better place!

On March 10th at 2:00 PM we all attended a beautiful Memorial Ceremony at our Club house, with friends and family. The pastor of her Church, Rev. Jeff Dunn gave a beautiful Eulogy, speaking from the heart. Paul Harbach, a retired minister and resident at Lakeside also spoke of warm memories of Doris. I didn't take any pictures, as it did not seem like the proper thing to do. Needless to say there was a great deal of emotions expressed by many.

The picture to the left of Doris was taken in celebration of her 92nd birthday, at a local restaurant, The Parson's Table, in Myrtle Beach. Below that picture is of Doris and Charles celebrating their 70 years of marriage with a renewal of their vows, with Rev. Jeff Dunn presiding, at Christ United Church.

As I write this, it is almost the middle of March. We all know what is happening now, with the coronavirus. This could have made the above arrangements more difficult to do, because of the concerns the virus placed on group gatherings.



I really did not want to add anything else in this newsletter. It has been a difficult month and I wanted to make a note about the passing of Doris. This last picture is of a sunset I witnessed in Key West, when we were in our motor home. They have the most beautiful sunsets I have ever seen. It symbolizes a closure of sorts, with all that has gone on. Hopefully, my next newsletter will be of a sunrise!